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By Kurt L Heise on Saturday, September 13, 2025

Call to Order:
President Candice Towers called
the meeting to order. Your Scribe led
the meditation today with a prayer for
peace, healing and reconciliation, also
thankful for great Chicken BBQ
weather!

Lunch was served – a yummy plate of meatloaf, mac & cheese and sides.

Introduction of Guests & Announcements:
Guests today included PDG Liz Smith and Chris Matus from DTE.

Sep. 18 at 7 p.m. Fundraiser for 88.1 the Park radio station at
Chicane, featuring Nashville recording artist and P-CCS Alum Grace
West. Tickets are $50. Don Soenen will donate 20 percent of dinner
proceeds to the cause in addition to the tickets!

Sep. 19 Accessibility Advocates will be our guest speakers, outlining
their efforts to expand and improve public access and awareness for
wheelchairs and strollers.

September 26 – Bob Ellis from WDIV Channel 4 will share their
plans for ‘FourGrounds’ the coffee shop/information station coming
soon to the former Heidi’s Place at Harvey and Ann Arbor Trail.

September 27 - ‘PAWS for Polio’ presented by the Livonia club at
the Livonia Rotary Park from 1 to 4:30 p.m. Bring your furry friends!

Today’s Feel-Good Story – Candice Towers

Candice shared the story of Mr. Gary Melaney from Jackson MI, who was
provided with a free chicken dinner by the club several years ago as he was
down on his luck and could not afford one. Since then, Gary has gotten a
full-time job and has continued to ‘pay it forward’ by writing a $200 check
to the BBQ in 2024 and a $300 check this year. Gary is grateful to the club
for helping him through a tough time and continues to show his sincere
appreciation!

Today’s Presentation – Chris Matus, DTE

https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800847783
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=801078321
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800421663
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800138664
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800138664
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800138650
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800657110
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800138628


Chris serves in the government affairs division of DTE, having formerly
worked for Senators Levin and Peters and Wayne County. Chris shared
several slides with the group outlining DTE’s goal of full decarbonization by
2050, with further use of solar and wind power. The main goal of this effort
is to no longer be reliant on coal power while retaining the Fermi II plant in
Monroe. DTE serves 2.3 million electric customers in Southeast Michigan.
They are investing $1.58 billion in new infrastructure each year and
providing $50 million to assist low-income customers. Chris also explained
DTE’s four-point plan for transforming the electric distribution system,
focusing on:

Quickly transitioning to a smarter electric grid
Aggressively updating existing infrastructure
Rebuilding significant portions of the grid; and
Tree Trimming

Chris also pointed out that DTE has spent $3.3 billion with Michigan
businesses in 2024, with more than 1,800 businesses, creating 92,000 jobs
and investing $24 billion in Michigan businesses since 2010. And, while
everyone complains about rising utility bills, Chris pointed out that DTE’s
rates remain below the average of electric providers nationwide, and that
bills overall have kept pace with inflation.

50/50
Wrapping things up, the 50/50 was won by Kasey Kohn for $58. Dave
Willett would have walked home with the second chance drawing, but he
did not buy a ticket!
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appreciation!

Today’s Presentation – Chris Matus, DTE
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DTE’s four-point plan for transforming the electric distribution system,
focusing on:

Quickly transitioning to a smarter electric grid
Aggressively updating existing infrastructure
Rebuilding significant portions of the grid; and
Tree Trimming



Chris also pointed out that DTE has spent $3.3 billion with Michigan
businesses in 2024, with more than 1,800 businesses, creating 92,000 jobs
and investing $24 billion in Michigan businesses since 2010. And, while
everyone complains about rising utility bills, Chris pointed out that DTE’s
rates remain below the average of electric providers nationwide, and that
bills overall have kept pace with inflation.

50/50
Wrapping things up, the 50/50 was won by Kasey Kohn for $58. Dave
Willett would have walked home with the second chance drawing, but he
did not buy a ticket!

Until we meet again –

Broadcaster August 22, 2025
By William Weber on Monday, August 25, 2025
Call to Order President Candice Tower called the
meeting to order at 12.05 pm and then led us in the
Pledge of Allegiance. Chuck Lang delivered the
meditation and began with asking for continued
guidance as we pursue our dedication to service to
others in advancing world understanding and peace. He
also urged us to never forget the horrors of the
Holocaust and the efforts of the Ritchie Boys to bring
an end to the war. He also reminded us of the talents
and gifts of Rotarians and how we can use those gifts to make the world a
better place.

Host Families President Candice urged members or other interested
families to consider hosting an exchange student in the upcoming year. So
far Denise King and her husband John are the only host family. Please
notify either Denise or Eric Joy whether you can either be a host family
or know of someone who may be interested.

Guests Our speaker, Jamie Miskowski, was the only guest today. She
was spared the indignity of listening to “Hello”

Announcements

Dog House Sign Up Please check your emails from Eric Joy regarding the
Dog House Sign up

District Golf Outing - September 8 at Lakes of Taylor. If you are
interested go to the District website.

August 29 meeting - THE STATE OF THE BARBIE - This is a can’t miss
meeting full of nonsense from the esteemed BBQ committee.

Birthdays Today was Bruce Baxter’s birthday. Candice led the group in
a somewhat recognizable version of Happy Birthday.

Program – June Kirchgatter introduced our speaker, Jamie Miskowski,
Education Manager at the Zekelman Holocaust Center. The Holocaust
Center offers a series of Historical Narrative Special Topics . Our
presentation today focuses on The Ritchie Boys, Jewish American Soldiers
during WWII. Jamie explained the origin of The Ritche Boys as an initiative



Lunch ordering- Advance sign up is IMPORTANT!

Respond to the weekly email or Email Marie.morrow@pcuw.org or Call Marie - 734- 453-6879 X 4

Salad options available:
Maurice Salad
Ceasar with or without chicken
Greek with or without chicken
Spinach with or without chicken
Mediterranean

the Army. The Army recognized that it needed German speaking soldiers
who also understood the German Culture and who would be used for such
things as interrogation of prisoners and counter- intelligence. Many of these
recruits were Jewish immigrants and were trained at Camp Ritchie in
Maryland. Many of the Ritchie Boys landed in at Normandy, France, on D-
Day, June 6, 1994. Following landing at Normandy, they were able to use
their special training to gather valuable information and were able to feed
this information to the allies. Some of the Ritchie Boys were used as
translators and interrogators during the Nuremberg Trials. Today’s program
featured a number of Ritchie Boys including Guy Stern who also featured on
60 Minutes, Paul Fairbrook and Gunter Kosse.
This was a very moving presentation and I would encourage you to go to
the Plymouthrotary.org and access the meeting on the Facebook icon.
Additional information is also available on Holocaust Center web site.

.50/50 Jeff Stella, after, once again, fumbling for his ticket, is now $54
ahead of the game.
2nd Chance 2nd chance drawing, for a whopping $20 went to Denise King

Four Way Test President Candice led in the recitation of the Four Way
Test.

Adjournment Meeting adjourned at 1:10


